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Friday 11.12.20 
 
To the parents of children in nursery, reception, Year 1 and Year 3, 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
School is not able to reopen next week due to ongoing issues with the heating system in 
lower school. In the lower school building a new heating system is being installed and we 
anticipate this will be operational in January 2021. Whilst this work takes place we have 
requested Birmingham City Council provide the school with improved temporary heating, 
the council are working on this currently unfortunately this will not be in place for next 
week. 
 
Therefore, pupils in Nursery, Reception, Year 1 and Year 3 will have online lessons and work 
set on the school website on Monday 14th - Thursday 17th December. The timetable for 
online lessons will be posted on the school website today. 
 
Home learning packs are available for parents to collect from school between 10.00 – 
2.30pm on Monday and Tuesday next week. 
 
All schools have been informed by the Department for Education ( DFE) that Friday 18th 
December will be a staff training day. 
 
The spring term will start for pupils on Monday 4th January 2021. 
 
We will keep parents informed about the heating situation as we obtain more information 
from the local authority. 
 
Thank you for your continued support at this more challenging time. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
Ms J Baker 
Deputy Headteacher 
 
 


